
Libertarian Party of California Judicial Committee 
RE: Judicial Committee Appeal regarding 2025 Convention Notice 

Tewksbury, et.al. vs. LPCA Executive Committee - November 28, 2024 

RULING 

The Libertarian Party of California Judicial Committee held a hearing on December 
19, 2024, regarding the above stated appeal on December 19, 2024. 

The appellants asserted that the Libertarian Party of California (LPCA) Executive 
Committee (EC) failed to provide sufficient notice, per the LPCA Bylaws, for the 
2025 Annual Convention. 

The appellants requested the following relief: 

1. Determine that the Executive Committee has violated Bylaw 20, Section 2, by 
failing to provide the membership at least 120 days’ advance notice of the 
2025 convention arrangements. 

2. Direct the Executive Committee to take corrective action, including: 

A. Setting new convention dates that will allow for a practicable 
convention-notice process in compliance with the bylaws. 

B. Providing at least 120 days' notice to the entire membership per the 
bylaws, being clear that this corrects and supersedes previous 
information. 

The unanimous ruling of the Judicial Committee is as follows: 

1. The Executive Committee has violated Bylaw 20, Section 2, by failing to 
provide the membership at least 120 days’ advance notice of the 2025 
convention arrangements. 

2. The Executive Committee shall take corrective action, including: 

A. Setting new convention dates that will allow for a practicable 
convention-notice process in compliance with the bylaws. 

B. The LPCA shall provide at least 120 days' notice to the Central 
Committee Members per the Bylaws and Robert’s Rules of Oder, Newly 
Revised (RONR). This notice needs to make it clear that it supersedes 
the previous 2025 convention notice. 

This is a summary; the full report will be issued per the LPCA Bylaws. 


